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T R A N S L A T I O N 

December 11, 2024 
SBP-DJ-CIRCULAR-2024-0088 
 
 
Mr. 
General Manager 
 

Reference: Illegal document. Unauthorized use of this 
Superintendency’s logo. Entity without a banking 
license. 

 
Dear General Manager: 
 
We would like to inform you that we have become aware of the use of this Superintendency’s 
logo along with those of other public and private entities legally constituted in Panama, by an 
alleged company calling itself CREDICOL, with the intention of achieving the fraudulent 
collection of funds from the public. 
 
Regarding the referenced document, in addition to being illegitimate, it draws our attention to the 
fact that it makes it appear as if this Superintendency has designated a bank account 
(transactional savings account No. 50-7635-05-913), opened at a local bank, for the deposit of 
installments payments, amounts, interest, and other funds.  
 
Considering the above and given that CREDICOL does not have a banking license to engage 
in banking activities in or from the Republic of Panama, we request that you implement the 
necessary controls. 
 
We also request the General Manager to provide the pertinent instructions to your staff regarding 
this matter and inform this Superintendency of any information that may be related to the issue 
communicated herein. 
 
 
Regards,  
 
(Signed) 
Milton Ayón Wong 
Superintendent 
 
Enclosed: Public Notice dated December 6, 2024 
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